
 From Madam President 
reetings Sorors, 

  Wow!! The Norh Carolina Spring State Meeting 

was filled with lots of great information; some of which I 

will be sharing with you in this newsletter. Thanks to all the 

sorors who attended. Special congratulations to our very own 

Arts and Letters Committe! We were presented with the award 
for the North Carolina State Chapter of the Quarter! This was 

due to ...outstanding performance and lasting contributions to ARTS AND 

LETTERS IN YOUR COMMUNITY. Keep up the good work, Soror Janice and 

crew! 

 
As you already know, membership dues are now due. Per guidance received at 

the state meeting, any soror paying 2017-2018 dues before March 31, 2017, 

12:00 noon, must pay by money order or cashier's check. No personal checks 

will be accepted. Please see Soror Waddell with any questions or concerns.  

 
From the technology workshop came the information that we can not post our 

directory on our website. Consequently, it has been removed from our website. 

The Communications Committee is working out an alternative to keeping the 

directory in an automated mode. They will will share this information with you 

later. 

 
So that the Finance Committee may also be a part of the chapter meeting, all 

financial transactions must be concluded prior to the start of the meeting. They 

will share with you their "new" procedures at the April meeting.  

 
A ten day notice is required for chapter elections. Email notification is acceptable. 

Please consider this your notification that chapter elections will be held during 

the May Chapter Meeting. Voting will take place at 10:45 to allow sufficient time 

for counting of ballots and presentation of the results prior to the end of the 

meeting. Ballots will not be issued after 10:45.  

  
 Time is quickly passing! Our Policies and Procedures document still has 

not been prepared for submission to the Regional level. We must vote for any 
changes to this document. We will vote on these changes at our April meeting. 

Recommended changes have been made and provided to you. Please read them 

and plan to vote in April. 

 

As always, we are  
"Inspiring 

To Reclaim, 
Retain, 

And Uplift 
Sorors!" 
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Publicity and Communications 
 FAC Committees—Please, get your committee 
announcements in our newsletter. Pictures are also 
welcome. We will be posting at least one in newsletter, if 
there is space. Pictures will be posted on website. 

 Please, submit articles as an attachment typed in 
Microsoft Word. It expedites the layout of the FAC 
Experience.  Information sent as a text message has to be 
reformatted before adding to the newsletter.  Again, please don’t 
type as a text message, but send as an email attachment. 

Next Issue:  April 9,  2017 
Remember: Any articles for next 

newsletter due on or before  
April 7, 2017.  Please, send 

articles, pictures, or 
announcements to email 

address only: 

Arts & Letters  
 Women's History Month.  In conjunction with the Red Carpet CFRT play, INTIMATE APPAR-
EL, A & L co-chairs, and members, Sorors Rene Corders, Brenda Freeman, Tamara Holmes-Brothers 
along with CFRT staff planned three free Women's Speaker Series.  The dress exhibit and afternoon tea 
with Mrs. Elizabeth Lewis from a family of renowned seamstresses, lunch with the play's director and 
lead actress, and a Talk Back after the Sunday matinee with Fayetteville's own Dr. Linda Kerr Norfleet 

who is a soror were received enthusiastically by overwhelming group from the community including FAC sorors.   
 
COMING SOON.... 

  National recommends the Red Carpet movie, THE SHACK @  MarketFair 15 or Patriot 14 until March 30  
 April 27 - Red Velvet Book Club discussion of book, THE UNDERGROUND RAILROAD 

   by Colson Whitehead at Scrub Oaks (Ramsey Street) at 6:30 pm.   
 May - CFRT play, CAROLINE, OR CHANGE.  Musical interweaves Civil rights and other issues facing 1963 

America with unique bond of an African American maid and the Jewish family's young son. Music ranges from 
Motown to Yiddish Kiezmer. 

Budget Committee 
It’s BUDGET  time again!  It is time to prepare your committee budget projections for the 2017-2018 
Sorority Year.  Please, complete the Budget Request Form found in the Members Area on the FAC 
Website and return it to Soror Tracey or Soror Willie at the March Chapter Meeting or email to the Fi-
nance Committee at FAC.Finance@gmail.com.  The Finance committee will meet with committee chairs 
to discuss budget requests.  The committee will present the proposed budget at the April meeting and 

the budget will go before the chapter for vote at the May meeting.  

From Madam President (con’t) 
  Social action is a requirement for all of us; not just the Social Action Committee 

members. Delta Day at the General Assembly in Raleigh is May 3, 2017. Registration deadline is April 7, 

2017. The cost is $30.00. Please see Soror Waddell to make payment. 

 
 Sorors serving as hostesses for April are as follows: **Clara Wilson, **Mary Jane Kirby, Mary 

Parker, Margaret Dunham, Mary Finch, **Faye Fulton, Jeannette Jordan-Huffam, Betty Parker, Patricia Parrish, and 

LaShonda Melvin. Lead hostesses are indicated by the asterisk preceding their names. Please contact one of our 

custodians to retrieve needed items from storage. The soror designated to shop should contact Soror Glover for 

necessary funds to purchase food items. 

Remember the Sick & Shut-In 
Sorors, let us continue to keep our sick, shut-in, and hospitalized sorors lifted in prayer, as we 
also remember and pray for our bereaved sorors, who have lost loved ones.  Remember, a 
phone call, text, email, visit, etc. can go a long way in lifting someone's spirit.  
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Budget Committee 
It’s BUDGET  time again! 
It is time to prepare your committee budget projections for the 2017-2018 Sorority Year.  Please, 
complete the Budget Request Form found in the Members Area on the FAC Website and return it to 
Soror Tracey or Soror Willie at the March Chapter Meeting or email to the Finance Committee at 

FAC.Finance1953@gmail.com.  The Finance committee will meet with committee chairs to discuss budget 
requests.  The committee will present the proposed budget at the April meeting and the budget will go before the 
chapter for vote at the May meeting.  

Sisterhood Service  
John Wesley United Methodist Church 

     . 
 

 
 
 

 

Arts & Letters 
Women’s History Month Pictures 
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Deltas of the 
Month 

 

Salena Staton                                                      
Debra Teasley 
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